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FROM PHE PRESIDENT

Hello Fellow EOT Friends,

June is a time of family vacations, enjoying the
company of those around us, and maybe
helping with work when we are visiting. Our
club members are no different, with over 20
volunteers from our Eye of the Tiger club who
will be “vacationing” in Indianapolis.

While in Indianapolis, prior to the convention,
we will be assisting our fellow Kiwanians from
the Indiana district in developing two new
Kiwanis clubs. While some of our Kiwanians
consider this hard work, the members of our
EOT club are firmly behind increasing
membership by building new Kiwanis clubs at
the site of every Kiwanis International
Convention. We are looking forward to next
year in Minneapolis and helping the Kiwanis
District of Minnesota Dakota build new clubs
there.

Also, at our international convention, our Eye of

the Tiger eKiwanis Club will have five of the
seven candidates represented seeking
leadership positions within our Kiwanis
International organization. Each of

Eye of the Tiger, eKiwanis |-l Mission
(Why We Exist)

(continued)

these individuals exemplifies our EOT mission
statement of supporting and developing leadership at
Kiwanis's district and international levels. Your fellow
club members wish good luck to you all!!!

So, | want to remind all of our members that our club
will fulfill our EOT Club’s goals in about a week, as
listed below.

Eye of the Tiger, eKiwanis |-l Goals
(Accomplishments to achieve the mission)

1. Lead by example and train others by opening clubs.
Open at least one club at the site of ICON (when ICON
is in North America and whenever possible elsewhere).
Open a club in the district of members who are
governors.

Support other club members in opening clubs
voluntarily.

2. Develop (identify, encourage, and support) leaders
at the district and international levels in the culture of
growing Kiwanis through new club openings.

3. Support new club openingwith a service project.
| look forward to seeing everyone in person at the
convention and enjoying this fabulous group of
Kiwanians that | consider all my friends.
Thanks!

(&)

Next EOT Membership__Meefing:

The mission of the Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis, I-, is to increase membership by opening new
Kiwanis clubs throughout the world.
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New Mewbers Are Joining

Dr. Delores B. Lewis
(Bridgetown, Barbados) —
Past Distinguished Governor
of the Eastern Canada and
Caribbean District

Hope Markes

(Round Hill, Hanover,
Jamaica) — International
Trustee for the Eastern
Canada and the Caribbean
District (EC&C) of Kiwanis
International from 2021 to
2024

Anna Clayton
Kiwanis of NEMD
Member
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Member Profiles for June

Barbara Breuer

Barbara was born in Staten Island, New York, where she lived for most of her life until moving to Florida in January 2011.
She received her BBA in advertising from Baruch College/CUNY in 1987 and her MBA in marketing in 2009.

She has been married to her husband, Charlie, for 28 years, and they have one cat and 11 rats.

She has been a Kiwanian for just over 17 years. She joined the Kiwanis Club of Livingston, New Jersey, in 2005 and served
in various positions on its board, including president - although she could not complete that term.

After moving to Florida, she joined the Kiwanis of Mount Dora, where she is a past president and currently serves as a
Kiwanis Key Club advisor. She is a past lieutenant governor for Florida’s division 9 (the Fine 9) and currently serves as
K-Kids Administrator for the Florida district.

She began her professional career buying time for commercials to air on television. Then, she worked for the next 16
years at a major daily newspaper (The Staten Island Advance), selling display advertising space. She left the newspaper
business to own and operate a custom picture framing retail store for six years in Livingston, New Jersey.

After moving to Florida, she became a REALTOR® and a freelance writer. Barbara's writing spans many topics, including
real estate legal, health and beauty, as well as ghostwriting and proofreading. She is in the process of writing her memoirs and editing her husband's book.
She joined the Eye of the Tiger while on the Kiwanis cruise in January 2020, where she now serves as co-editor of the EOT newsletter and as marketing and PR
co-chair. She also helps by taking minutes at the board meetings and certain committee meetings.

Jeanette lgoe

Jeanette was born and raised in Bismarck, ND, the fourth of nine children.

She aspired to become an artist, and after graduating high school at 17, she studied liberal arts for a year. After
finishing her course of study, she joined the Women's Army Corps at 18 and worked in Washington, DC, at the Pentagon
for the War Department. During her time in the service she transferred to Frankfort, Germany she was Injured and after a
failed knee surgery, Jeanette took leave with disability and settled in Miami Florida.

She used her G bill to further her education and attended Miami Dade Junior College for fashion design and
merchandising. She later attended LaSalle Correspondence College, where she earned her associate degree in business.
She married in 1971 and moved to Naples, where she opened the first woman-owned computer business, Data Bank
Computer Sales and Service. This is where she met Buck Snare, who invited her to a Kiwanis Club meeting with the
Kiwanis Club of Northside Naples where she was a member for 34 years.

In 1996, she became a REALTOR® and is still active in the business.

When Dr. Will Blechman introduced the lodine Deficiency Program (IDD), she was at a convention in Florida, and he asked
her to take photos for him. He became her hero and mentor, and she followed him through his Kiwanis career.

He encouraged her to hold office, and so she did. She became president of her home club in 2017-2018, 2019-2020 Communication Chair for Governor Steve
LeBlanc and served as lieutenant governor from 2020 to 2021 Florida District Division 22.

During her year as lieutenant governor, she met Joe Meyer and became interested in The Eye of The Tiger Kiwanis Club, and he invited her to join 2021. The
rest is history. She now serves as PR co-chair and co-editor for the EOT club’s newsletter.

She has one daughter, Lisa, who is widowed, three grandchildren (one of whom is deceased) and six great-grandchildren. She is helping to raise her 5-year-old
great-granddaughter, Aurora in Estero.

TOM WILLIS

Tom Willis was born and raised in Villa Park, Illinois, about 20 miles west of Chicago. He went to lllinois Benedictine
College in Lisle, where he met his wife of 40 years, Kathy, on their first day of freshman orientation.

They married between their sophomore and junior years and continued full-time classes while working full-time
nights. Work and children interrupted their college careers; however, they ultimately completed their educations at
Elmhurst College.

Tom had initially been pre-med and decided to become a paramedic. Meanwhile, he saw an ad for the Lombard Fire
Department and filled out the application, took that test, and was hired. He worked there as a firefighter/paramedic
for 27 years before an injury rendered him unable to work.

During his tenure at the fire department, he was the president of the Lombard Firefighters Union for 17 years. He
was elected as a district vice-president for the Associated Fire Fighters of lllinois. After that, he worked at a large law
firm in Chicago as their public service liaison and, until just recently, sat on the Illinois Labor Relations Board

for the State of lllinois.

Shortly after going off on disability in 2011 from the fire department, his Kiwanis story began. His wife was the vice-president of the Addison Kiwanis
Club. The club met in the evening and did not have great attendance, so she invited him to come along. Having been a firefighter and a volunteer for
many years, he was not a stranger to service; he joined the Addison Club in 2014.

The Addison club was not very active in the district nor even the division. Once he became president, he became active at the division level and became a
lieutenant governor in 2018-2019. That opened his eyes to what else Kiwanis offered.

He currently serves as the Il District Chair for the Kiwanis Children's Fund for the past three years and sits on the I District Financial Committee. He is
running for governor-elect in the H district.

When his good friend, Alan Guire, invited him to join The Eye of the Tiger, he immediately said yes. He is excited to get involved in building new clubs.

He and his wife have four adult children and two and a half grandchildren. Their youngest daughter and her husband are expecting their first child in August.
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Jim’s Gems

Indianapolis, here we come! Here is the magical
3-step close our expert club builders use.

1. Build rapport — you'll never get a second
chance to make a first impression. Get people
comfortable enough to talk about themselves, their
careers, families, and pets.

2. Share about Kiwanis — craft a 30-second
explanation of what Kiwanis is. Ask them if they know
what Key Club is. If there is an orphaned Key Club (a
Key Club without a sponsoring Kiwanis Club), share
that with the prospect. Tell them that you think it would
be a good idea to have a Kiwanis club in their
community. Start filling out the application with them.

3. Ask for the dues! The new dues structure can
make it easier to ask because of the proration schedule.
Depending on how close you are to the Kiwanis year,
you may be able to get two years of dues upfront.

M Amendment 10 -
Prohibition of Purchase of Alcohol
To prohibit the use of any Kiwanis International
revenue, including membership dues, fees, or
non-dues revenue, to purchase alcohol for or by
Kiwanis International Board members or staff or
their spouses or companions.

VBTE
YES!
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Calendar oflEvents

June Calendar of Events

June 1st-5th Club Build EOT Indianapolis Ind.
June 8-11th ICON Indianapolis Indiana

June 14th Flag Day

June 15th EOT Membership Meeting

June 19th Fathers Day

June 21st 1st Day of Summer

Birthday

e

Tim Clark June 06
Oskar Gudjonsson June 10
Cynthia Blackman June 17
Elio Garozzo June 24

June 05
Rick Allen Townsend June 09

Michael Akana

June 17
June 21

Alan D Guire
Dan Brubaker

Amendment 11 -

Prohibition of Purchase of

Business-Class or First Class

To prohibit the use of any Kiwanis International
revenue, including membership dues, fees, or non-dues

Ky

Amendments
10-11

revenue, to purchase first-class or business-class air
tickets for the Kiwanis International Board members
or staff or their spouses or companions.

ALL THE NEWS THAT FITS, WE'LL PRINT

CALLING ALL TIGE

E RS - WE WANT TO HEAR YOUR ROAR!
WE KNOW THAT YOU HAVE BEEN DOING EXCITING THINGS WITHIN YOUR DIVISIONS

AND DISTRICTS,

AND WE WANT TO HEAR ABOUT IT.
WE INVITE YOU TO SUBMIT ANY NEWS YOU MAY HAVE TO US - WE WILL BE HAPPY TO INCLUDE IT
IN YOUR NEWSLETTER. DON'T WORRY ABOUT GRAMMAR AND SYNTAX - SUBMIT WHAT YOU HAVE,
AND WE WILL TAKE CARE OF THE REST.
PLEASE SUBMIT ALL EDITORIAL MATTER TO BARBARA BREUER AT
BARBARA.KIWANIS.FINES@GMAIL.COM.

WE CAN’T WAIT TO HEAR FROM YOU!
Have you seen our Facebook page lately? Visit us here: _https://www.facebook.com/KiwanisTiger

2021-2022 Officers and Directors

Officers:

President - Joe Meyer  onesud1@gmail.com
President-Elect - Jim Rochford office@rochfordlaw.com
Secretary - Alan Guire  aguire@portnaz.org

Asst. Secretary - Melissa Guire melissaguire1@gmail.com
Treasurer - Bill Seeman

williamlseeman@comcast.net

Past Pres Dr. Bob Larsen boblarsenkiwanian@gmail.com

Board of Directors:

Gary Levine - 2022 glevine@docpc.com
Armand St. Raymond - 2022 abstraymond@hotmail.com
Dr. Mary Jo Brubaker - 2023 mbrubaker@skybest.com
Kendra Morris - 2023 ktgov2019@gmail.com
Laura Gilliland - 2024 lauragracegilliland@gmail.com
Chuck Gugliuzza - 2024 gugliuzzac@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor: Barbara Breuer barbara.kiwanis.fine9@gmail.com Publisher: Jeanette Igoe Jigoe5@aol.com
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soon. See Joe Meyer at the Kiwanis
International Convention June 6th through 11th
or contact Jeanette Igoe @ Jigoe5@aol.com to

order pins. 239-572-3269. Text or call.

Eye of the Tiger Shirts
ook your best while you ROAR! Don't miss out on our high-quality
pparel that will make you stand out in the crowd! Three styles for
en and five for women. We will be placing the group order soon, So
ou need to order ASAP if you pian on ordering.

to https://Kiwanistiger.org and click “shop” on the upper
ht-hand side of the page. You can pay by PayPal or by credit card.
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47th Asia Pacific Kiwanis International Convention - April
1-2, 2022, in the Philippines

Asia Pacific countries have a yearly convention called the
ASPAC - Asia Pacific Convention. Every Kiwanian worldwide
can attend, although the event is focused primarily on the
Asia Pacific region. We discussed various topics and elected
a Kiwanis International Trustee to represent the Asia Pacific
Region on the Kiwanis International board.

Attendees were able to participate in the convention virtually
and in person. The fellowship event was held face-to-face in
the Philippines on April 2, 2022, at Acacia Hotel.

Philippine Luzon District Past Governor Trinidad “Toto”
Gonzales” won the election of ASPAC trustee to the Kiwanis
International Board as well as ASPAC Chair-Elect Past
Governor Bel Garcia of Philippine Luzon District.

Despite the COVID-19 pandemic that caused concern, it was
a success. Kiwanians showed efforts of unity, camaraderie,
and teamwork. Kiwanis Indiana District Governor, Taka
Ogata, delivered Kiwanis’s message during the fellowship
program of the April 2 event. He spoke at a casual luncheon
meeting sponsored by Governor Atty Binx Hodgson of the
Philippine South District and her 38 officers/members
delegation from the south.

| attended this event with Philippine Luzon District Governor
Mario Marasigan, Governor-Elect Juan “JD” Domino, Past
Governor Anthony Marasigan, active Kiwanis leader of the
South PLG, Lorna Go, and her Kiwanis dancing team,
officers, and members. It was three hours of food,
conversation, and sharing face to face with Governor Taka
about the magic of recruitment, strengthening membership of
clubs, and growth. Maybe it was a tiring day for him as the
sole representative of Kl, but we knew it was a joyful
encounter with him as he answered our queries about
Kiwanis rules and by-laws. He showed joy as he must have
felt the hospitality, generosity, and friendliness of Philippine
Kiwanis as family.

An evening program followed at Acacia Hotel, attended by
approximately 300 registered attendees. The short program
included messages delivered by PLD Governor Mario
Marasigan, Philippine South Governor Atty Binx Hodgson,
Governor Taka, Kl Trustee Elect PG Trinidad Gonsalez,
cultural dance from the south, and songs from Luzon
Districts. The program ended with fellowship, and happy
faces, especially ASPAC Chair Past Governor Raymund Yap
and all his committee chairs who helped make the event flow
smoothly and successfully.

The following ASPAC schedules and country hosts are AY
2022-2023 (Malaysia), AY 2023-2024 (Australia), and AY
2024-2025 (Taiwan).

We concluded that Kiwanis is a team whose members work
together by doing service projects. As a result, our
communities benefit, and we make wonderful friends along
the way.

Kudos, Kiwanians!

Submitted by Amphy Lim
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Changes to Indianapolis Club Openings!
June 5th — June 8th

The Kiwanis International Convention is almost here —
June 8-11!

The Eye of the Tiger will be there, and we will be taking
the town by storm by opening two new clubs before the
convention. We will still open Beech Grove; however,
instead of Whitestown, we will be opening a new club in
Fortville.

There is still time for you to help! The Tigers will arrive
on Sunday, June 5th, and work on opening clubs
Tuesday and Wednesday before the convention.

Here is some information about both new club opening
sites:

The new club will be the Kiwanis Club of Greater
Fortville, Indiana. The membership will be from
residents of the towns of Fortville, McCordsville, and
Mount Comfort. The combined population of those areas
is approximately 14,000.

This new club already has its own Facebook page!
Use this link to like the page and share
https:/www.facebook.com/GreaterFortvilleINKiwanis/.
Be sure to visit often and like the posts.

The first organizational meeting for this club will be at
Denver’s Garage Pizza, located at 110 E. Broadway Street,
Fortville, Indiana, on Tuesday, June 7th at 6 PM.

The Tigers are not stopping there!

We will be opening our second club, the Kiwanis Club of
Greater Beech Grove, sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of
Greenland, on the following day. Beech Grove has a population
of approximately 15,000 and is an ideal spot for a new Kiwanis
club. Visit the club’s Facebook page here:
htips://www.facebook.com/GreaterBeechGroveKiwanisClubl.
Don’t forget to like the page and visit often to see updates and
like the posts.

There is a change in location for Greater Beech Grove’s first
organizational meeting! It will still be on Wednesday, June 8th
at 6 PM — the new meeting place will be Juicy Seafood
Restaurant, 5005 Emerson Avenue, Indianapolis.

Note: there is a hotel change! Joe Meyer has reserved a block
of rooms for our club building event from Sunday, June 5th
through Wednesday, June 8th, at the Holiday Inn Express &
Suites Indianapolis East, 7035 Western Select Indianapolis
Drive, Indianapolis, Indiana 46219 — phone (317) 322-0011.
Please reach out to Joe Meyer or the volunteer organizers if you
have any questions.

Barb Thompson (barbthompson4kiwanis@gmail.com) and
Lee Kuan Yong (leekuanyong@gmail.com) are organizing the
volunteers.

3" N

,3 June Pet of the Month ,. Nl Y- {.:
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Sophie Blair is the child of Guy and Gloria Blair. Sophie is a California native born in Colfax on July 23,
2014. She is a pure-bred apricot toy poodle who weighs in under 8 pounds. Sophie moved to Fruitland,
Idaho, with her parents in July 2019. Sophie loves her new home because it overlooks the Payette River,
and she enjoys watching the wildlife.

They say that poodles are really smart, and Sophie is no exception. She had her parents well trained in a
matter of 3-4 months. She enjoys sleeping on their king-size bed and especially loves playtime when it's
time to go to bed.

Everyone in our retirement community knows Sophie. She is so well-behaved that she is allowed to
wander without a leash. Whenever Guy and Gloria travel, they have neighbors two doors down that watch
Sophie. They love her, and she loves them the same. They have been known to refer to Sophie as "their
dog.” We are happy that she is well cared for with them.She brings so much joy to our life.

The Kiwanis Eye of the Tiger eClub is proud to host...

Golf Ball Drop &

Kiwanis World Music Showcase
Fundraiser

Join us for an evening of celebration and fun.

A special concert will highlight music from our members

home regions around the Kiwanis world.

Save The Date 9/15/2022
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Ron Hill

Meet The Candidates

MISSOURI-ARKANSAS DISTRICT Kiwanis Club of Conway

Biography:

In 1995, | was invited to a meeting to learn about Kiwanis. | was interested in working with kids in our community. From 1968 until
2021, it was my passion to run a baseball and softball program with more than 1,500 kids playing at that time. | was hooked and have
been lucky to be around several generations of kids. It has been a blessing for me. | have been a football coach for 51 years.

Why did you decide to run for office?

| wanted to be a lieutenant governor and trustee to learn more about the district. | never thought of running for governor, but | didn't really
like our choice. | ran and was elected. The people | met were impressive.

What qualifies you to become an officer of Kiwanis International?

I served on an education program as governor-elect. With the help of several members, we recreated the Old Kiwanis University for Midwinter. It went over great,
and we were able to get several people to buy in and help. Being a part of Kiwanis Amplify gave me a chance to work with members worldwide. We developed a
first-class program to help improve members' lives.

What do you hope to accomplish during your term in office?

| hope to encourage growth in districts by growing existing clubs and starting new clubs. | hope to get our name out because of the great things we have done
locally and internationally.

What strengths do you bring to the Kiwanis International Board of Trustees?

Enthusiasm. | can be the leader or the grunt. We have a great product. The more people we ask to join us, the more we can do. | will get people enthused about
working together.

Contact Ron Hill's campaign manager Barb Thompson.

JACKIE SUE MCFARLIN
Othello, Washington, USA

PACIFIC NORTHWEST DISTRICT Kiwanis Club of Cascadia
Kiwanis Club of 25+ Kiwanians Who Care - PNW Kiwanis Club of Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis, I-I
Biography:

| love Kiwanis! Ever since joining so many years ago, | have met awesome-sauce fellow Kiwanians, been given the opportunity to make a
difference in every community | have lived and in children's lives. There is no greater gift than Kiwanis. | would like to continue on this
journey and do my part to ensure our service organization remains relevant, impactful and strong in the years to come.

Why did you decide to run for office?

My heart and passion! Service organizations are suffering in today's world, not just due to the pandemic but because of the change in
those around us. We need to remain relevant, impactful and strong. | want to do my part to help Kiwanians continue to have the means of performing service and
making a difference in every way possible.

What qualifies you to become an officer of Kiwanis International?

My heart and passion. | know that's a repeat, but I truly love Kiwanis. | want to do my part to help where | can and am able too.

What do you hope to accomplish during your term in office?

| want to ensure club strengthening efforts continue. | also want to help to look outside the box when opening new clubs (different formats and focus). We also need
to ensure our organization remains financially strong to survive the ever-changing world.

What strengths do you bring to the Kiwanis International Board of Trustees?

| have a strong ethical and moral strength due to my law enforcement career and my current occupation in the insurance field. | strive to understand the why (five
times!) in order to improve process and production. And — for the sake of repeating again — my heart and passion for Kiwanis.

Contact Jackie Sue McFarlin's campaign manager Roger Bell.

Alan D Guire
Peoria, lllinois, USA

ILLINOIS-EASTERN IOWA DISTRICT, Kiwanis Club of Peoria Downtown Earlybirds
Kiwanis Club of Rosefloat of Pasadena Kiwanis Club of Centennial Internet Club
Kiwanis Club of I-1 GRID eKiwanis Kiwanis Club of Peoria

Kiwanis Club of Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis, I-I Kiwanis Club of Metro East eClub, I-1
Biography:

My wife, Past Lieutenant Governor Melissa, and | are proud parents of four children and four grandchildren. All our children served as
president of the same Key Club wherel was the charter president. Both Melissa and | were honored to become members of the
California-Nevada-Hawaii District Lieutenant Governor Hall of Fame. | served as governor during our Kiwanis centennial year of 2014-15. My
trade is electronic engineering. My passion is club opening.

Why did you decide to run for office?

| believe strongly in our Kiwanis mission of serving the children of the world. We are on this earth to support one another and to raise/support our children — not
only our biological children, but all the children. That is what Kiwanis represents, and | want to help ensure that our great organization continues to serve.

What qualifies you to become an officer of Kiwanis International?

I'm a product of the Kiwanis experience going back to my days as the charter president of my Key Club, followed by higher levels of leadership within the division
and district. | value collaboration and am committed to moving our organization forward. A former Kiwanis International new club opening specialist, | have the skill
set and experience required to strengthen our existing clubs and help open new ones.

What do you hope to accomplish during your term in office?

Life is about relationships. | have established and will continue to develop those relationships throughout the world. | pledge to support our members and mission
through growing our membership, expanding our impact and embracing our continued commitment to servant leadership.

What strengths do you bring to the Kiwanis International Board of Trustees?

The versatility of my skill set is enhanced through my years of service in volunteerism and leadership within the Kiwanis International organization. As governor of
the California-Nevada-Hawaii District, a director with the Kiwanis Cal-Nev-Ha Foundation and former Kiwanis International membership staff person, | am ready to
work on your behalf.

Contact Alan Guire's campaign managerJoe Mever,
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EOT Club’s Mission Statement:

Eye of the Tiger, eKiwanis |-l Mission (Why We Exist)

Kiwanis International
www Kiwanis.org
President Peter Mancuso
from New York

The mission of the Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis, I-1, is to
increase membership by opening new Kiwanis clubs
throughout the world.

Eye of the Tiger, eKiwanis I-1 Goals (Accomplishments to
Achieve this Mission)

1. Lead by example and train others ? yc%oenfng cfu%s(.} President-Elect is Bert West from Colorado

- Open at least one club at the site of ICON (when ICON is . :
in North America and whenever possible elsewhere). nllfIIIII!I Statement:

+ Open a club in the district of members who are "Kiwanis is a !Illlllll lll'!lilllizatilll of volunteers
governors. . . .

- Support other club members in opening clubs on a dedicated to improving the world,
valintary Basis. one child and one community at a time.

2. Develop (identify, encourage, and support) leaders at the
district and international levels in the culture of growing

Kiwanis through new club openings. Book Hero Service Project. Starting a New Club?

3. Support new club openings with service projects. Please reach out to Dr. Valarie
Twenty-five to thirty EOT volunteers will be there to follow Brown-Klingelhoefer
our mission statement, but more importantly: or Douglas Chadwick.

To help attain the goals of increasing membership by Information on the following Flyer.

opening clubs at this year's international
convention in Indianapolis.

To help train the lpdlana letrlct s volunteers in | Kiwanis’
membership recruitment. : ﬁLiteracy Club 2
Foundation oy
To support these two new clubs with our own service Literacy c'“'.’ .
: 5 : : of Southern California
project — donating a literacy program in the form of
books to each of their communities. BE A BOOK HERO SERVICE PROJECT
- . Father’s Day 2 S The Kiwanis Literacy Club Foundation partners with
w Story by Andrew Frinkle ) § 5 Kiwanis Clubs to provide books to kids. The Literacy
— ) ) Sy — divide has grown wider during the pandemic. Your
Father’s Day is the 3rd Sunday in June. It is s club can be part of the solution by providing brand
a day to celebrate fathers and dll that they fessl new books to kids in your community. You can
do for us. Today, over SO countries celebrate N SPonsor a book for $2.00 each.

Father’s Day, but they might have a different A Be A Book Hero Service Project creates an instant

date for it.
It is important to look at what fathers bring

service project for your club.

To order books and learn more contact

to their families. Every father is different. Valarie Brown-Klingelhoefer
valBK.Kiwanis@gmail.com

Does he teach you how to play games? Does
Douglas Chadwick

Doug@theliteracyclub.org
you bedtime stories? Thank him for dll he i Text - 818-381-3274

he help with your homework? Does he read

does! Web Site - Theliteracyclub.org FB facebook.com/Theliteracyclub

Father’s Day isn't just for fathers, either
It's also for grandfathers and great-
grandfathers! Your parents probably even call
their fathers, which are your grandfathers!
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September 15, 2022 1:00 pm VIRTUAL HELICORTER GOLF BALL DROP.

Eye of the Tiger 2022 Fundraiser
Benefiting The Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis Glub
sSeptember 15,2022 1:00 PM EST Virtual Helicopter Ball Drop

https://'www.charityvalet.com/eyeoftheticer22/index.asp

Welcome To Our 2022 Fundraiser

Eye of the Tiger family, friends and supporters, thank you for viewing our Eye of
The Tiger 2022 Fundraiser. In our 2017 - 2018 Kiwanis year, under the
leadership of then International President, Jim Rochford, we broke an almost 30
year membership decline with the opening of 415 new Kiwanis clubs and a global
net increase in membership. Many Kiwanians from all over the world put in time
and energy to bring about this success. Even at that, it didn't happen by accident.
It happened because of a developing process affectionately referred to as The
Eye of the Tiger.

At the end of that Kiwanis administrative year, in part to commemorate our success, we formed this Eye of the
Tiger virtual Kiwanis club. Made up of club openers all over the world our goals are;

1. Open a new Kiwanis club at the site of an International Convention
2. Mentor Kiwanians on how to open new Kiwanis clubs

3. Develop leaders at District and International levels in the culture of growing Kiwanis
4. Do alarge scale service project

Music Around The World with Kiwanis %
See Back Side of this flyer.

How To Play: Scan above Barcode into your phone and follow the instructions:
You can also copy the aboe web link into your browser.,

Please choose the number of Golf Ball Tickets you would like to purchase. You will then receive an email
confirmation with your ball number(s). When our virtual helicopter drops the balls in a video shown on this
site, the one closest to the target wins the Grand Prize! THE GREATER your purchase, THE MORE we raise,

THE BETTER your chances of winning.

Grand Prize - $500.00
Second - $250.00
Third - $50

Please help us spread the word through Facebook, Instagram and Twitter.



CALLING ALL ARTISTS!!

Want to showcase your musical talents to Kiwanians around the world AND raise money for the

: amazing service projects of the Eye of the Tiger Club!
SUBMIT YOUR VIDEO TODAY!
All submissions must be received via email by September 1, 2022

e

Please include with your submission:
The name of your performance/group
The title of the piece you are performing (and original artist, it possible)
Description about you or your group
Social Media links you would like to share

Video Submission Guidelines / Suggestions:
Maximum 4 Minutes per submission
If shooting on'a smart phone, turn the phone sideways
Adjust your phone recording settings fo high resolution
Be mindful of your lighting - Set yourself up in front of o light, window; or outside
Be mindful of your sound (it is @ music showcase...) a microphone isn't necessary but we want to
hear your performance!!

Send all submissions to Amanda Malinowski at
ordersepiptampa.com

Dont miss the showcase!
Thursday, September 15, 2022 @ 8pm EST




